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Howard County Government, Calvin Ball County Executive   www.howardcountymd.gov 

July 5, 2022 
 

Mr. Mark Levy 
NLC LLC 
6800 Deerpath Road 
Elkridge, MD 21075 
 

                                    RE: WP-22-120 Village Towns Phase IV 
   Denied 

 
Dear Mr. Levy: 
 

This letter is to inform you that your request for alternative compliance to the Howard County Subdivision and Land 
Development Regulations for the subject project was reviewed. 
 

On July 5, 2022 and pursuant to Section 16.104, the Director of the Department of Planning and Zoning, considered and 
denied your request for alternative compliance with respect to Section 16.155(a)(1)(ii) of the Subdivision and Land Development 
Regulations to use the existing impervious area as a temporary stockpile area and requests to use the application plan exhibit in-lieu 
of processing a site development plan. 

 
 The Department of Planning and Zoning finds that strict enforcement of Section 16.155(a)(1)(ii) would not result in an 
unreasonable hardship or practical difficulty. The following factors were considered in making this determination: 
 

1. Unreasonable hardship or practical difficulties may result from strict compliance with the regulations. 
 
In order to prevent a stockpile from becoming a permanent site features, DPZ has only permitted a temporary stockpile as a use on a 
site under active development. In this case, the site has no approved or in process development plans. The lack of an approved 
development plan would not meet DPZ standard policy to approve a temp stockpile on site. Additionally, the Zoning Regulations do 
not permit a stockpile as a principal use and would only permit it as an accessory use. Since there is no principal use on this site, 
allowing an accessory use on a site lacking a principal use would create a Zoning violation. Based on these items, there is no evidence 
of an unreasonable hardship or practical difficulty resulting from conformance with the regulations. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Donna Despres at (410) 313-3429 or email at ddespres@howardcountymd.gov.    
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Anthony Cataldo, AICP, Chief 

Division of Land Development 
AC/DD 
cc: Research 
 DLD - Julia Sauer 
 Real Estate Services 
 Benchmark Engineering, Inc. 
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